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Minutes of general meeting
7:30pm Tuesday 18th September 2018 

Forest Range Hall, 1263 Lobethal Road, Forest Range

Chair: Peter Stafford
Meeting opened at 7:48pm


Present: Peter Stafford, Cam Stafford, Chris Grant, Roger Schultz, Jessica Boyle.

Apologies: Susie Green, Danny McMahon, Graham Wosley, 

Welcome:
Peter welcomed everyone and thanked the group putting their faith in him as President. He noted the high water mark of the Lenswood Centenary under Susie Green and welcomed Jessica Boyle representing the Parents and Friends from Lenswood Primary School who will do catering at the Cherry Time picnic.

The meeting paid tribute to Trevor Schultz who passed away recently.  

Minutes of previous meeting: 
put: Chris 
seconded: Cam
accepted

Matters arising from the minutes: nothing
Cherry-time Picnic - to be held 11am to 5pm 25 November 
Peter referred to items on the planner he has circulated. 

· Peter has applied for a BYO licence. 

· Poster in progress. 

· Toilets: AHC require 3 more toilets as a condition of the licence. 

· Uraidla Concert Band confirmed. Need a small marquee - GS has one we can use

· Bins – Roger will supply some fruit bins

· BYO chairs

· PA system – Peter will bring one

· children's entertainment – red beach balls?

· face painting?

· lucky dips – Danny?

· Santa?

· catering

· cricket club - sausages

· bowling club - hamburgers

· school - cakes 

· cherries?

· Peter has circulated brochures to encourage stallholders eg crafts

· fire extinguishers 

· first aid – invite Rob Hall to do first aid? 

· Busy Bouncers at Williamstown does bouncy castles

Heritage trail 
We have advanced. AHC has approved the design with the 16mm steel and extending 300mm into the foundation with 300mm plate. Graeme received an email to this effect from James Denton at AHC.

Sponsorship – there are 9 sponsors. The history group, who are sponsoring the woodcutter, raised the issue that this should be cheaper. The meeting resolved to adjust the sponsorship for the woodcutter down to $300. Motion put to this effect by Graeme Shultz, seconded Cam. Passed. 

Finance report 

The bank balance stands at $5689.72

plus we have a grant from Rebekha Sharkie who offered $3000

plus we have income from sponsorship
Website report – no report available
Other business - none
Next meeting Tuesday 6th November 7:30pm
Closed at 8:39pm
Lenswood and Forest Range Community Association Inc.
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